
 

Village of Arlington, Ohio 

204 N. Main Street, P.O. Box 699 

Arlington, OH   45814 

419-365-5253, Fax 419-365-5440 

April 17, 2023 

 

Arlington Village Council met in regular session at 7:00 p.m.  Council Members Dempster, 

Barker, TL Huffman, Latta, Bell and Sparks present.  Also present were Feighner, Glick, and 

Beidelschies. 

 

Mayor Smith called the meeting to order and followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Motion by Sparks seconded by Latta to approve the minutes from the April 3, 2023 regular 

meeting. Voice vote, all yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Visitors:  

 

Kelly Byrd from NECO was present to discuss software updates for the water meter reading 

system. Kayla Edington and Ryan Tropp were present to discuss the process for requesting a 

zoning variance for a fence on their property and Seth Rosselit was present to announce his 

resignation effective 5/31/2023. 

 

Personnel Reports: 

 

TJ Huffman (Fire) – No present. 

 

Jamie Insley (Zoning Inspector) – Not present. 

 

Beidelschies (Board of Public Affairs) – Provided an update from the BPA.  

 

Rob Feighner (Solicitor) – Provided an update on Legal matters.  

 

Greg Glick (Fiscal Officer) – Provided an update on finances 

 

Fahy (Village Engineer) – Not present. 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

Huffman (Finance, Fire & Capital Projects) – Discussed meeting with Lizzy Essinger, Grant 

Writer for Regional Planning and would like Council to approve moving forward with a Village 

wide income survey. 

 

Bell (Community Development, Business Relations, & Zoning) – No report.  

 

Sparks (Water, Drainage & Sewer) – No report. 
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Latta (Streets, Alleys, Sidewalks & Trees) – Cross walk marking at Deerfield and Main Streets 

has been turned over to the ODOT Sign Department. 

  

Barker (Parks & Recreation) – HDER Link plans to install updates on April 24 and 25. Contacted 

Patterson Pools concerning the estimated date the new pool pump will be received. 

 

Dempster (Maintenance, Safety and Trees) – There is a new contact for reporting street lights that 

need repaired.  

 

Smith (Mayor) – Asked Council to consider a Fall date for trash pick-up and reported the recycling 

bins are being abused. 

 

Old Business: 

 

None. 

 

New Business: 

 

Motion by Barker and seconded by Dempster to approve working with Regional Planning to 

complete a Village wide income survey. Voice vote, all yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion by Latta and seconded by Bell to accept Seth Rosselit’s resignation as of May 31, 2023. 

Voice vote, all yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion by Sparks and seconded by Barker to approve the following sewer bill adjustments: Zac 

and Danika Romick $172.25 and Donovan Webb $46.35. Voice vote, all yes. Motion carried. 

 

Motion by Latta and seconded by Sparks to set September 30, 2023 for trash pick-up. Voice vote, 

all yes. Motion carried. 

 

With funds currently available to pay all obligations and funds available when the obligations were 

incurred, Motion by Latta and seconded by Dempster to approve payment of the bills as presented 

(listing attached).  Voice vote, all yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion by Latta seconded by Dempster for adjournment.  Voice vote, all yes.  Motion carried.   

 

 

 

 

             

Fiscal Officer      Mayor 


